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JUNIOR A AND MINTO CUP REPORT 2011 

The Okotoks Junior A Raiders hosted the 2011 Minto Cup this August and congratulations are very much deserved for Brian Wilson, David Fehr, the entire Raiders family and many other Calgary and area Lacrosse people who volunteered and combined to put on a first class tournament.
 

The Coquitlam Adanacs, the Whitby Warriors, and the Eclipse, together with the CLA representatives, were all very complimentary to the organizing committee. In a private commissioners meeting, the BC and Ontario commissioners both said that the tournament was first class and that both teams had absolutely no complaints. 
 

Thank-you to the Raiders organization for taking on this difficult task and doing all of us proud.
 

On the floor at the Minto, a highly memorable semi-final had the Raiders team come very close to defeating the eventual Minto Cup Champion Whitby Warriors. The Whitby people were of the view that they were close to losing that game to a highly motivated Raider team riding a hot goaltender. The other round robin games were entertaining but perhaps not as competitive from an Alberta standpoint. Still, we are inching closer. If we want to continue to move closer and compete at this level, we need our best players promoted to the best level, not held back by coaches who do not buy into the Junior A concept.
 

The Junior A season in Alberta was dominated by the Raiders, with the other three teams being very close. Greg Bourett of the Eclipse was the leading scorer but a number of young players emerged who will dominate the league over the next few years.  There was senior interlock again this year, and there are also some early expansion discussions taking place, which, combined with meetings with the BC and Ontario commissioners organizing a proposal for a Canadian Junior A Lacrosse council, means there are some exciting times imminent within the Junior A division. We do need the support of the other divisions if these initiatives are to proceed in order to produce our best players playing the best lacrosse. When I hear informed lacrosse people say that the Junior B finalists could compete with the Junior A teams, whether or not its true, its an indictment of all of us in the RMLL. If that perception is there, and is supportable, then we have failed to promote the big picture, the good of the game, and these opportunities will pass us by.
 

Greg Lintz Junior A Commissioner
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